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1. The Association (SEaMA) supports Policy CS25 (particularly bullet points 2 & 3) 
and therefore could not ordinarily expect to be invited to take part in the public 
examination. 
 

2. However SEaMA is prompted to seek such appearance following the 
representations made by Peel Ports. The present owners acquired Chatham 
Docks in full knowledge of their condition including the need to renovate the 
dock gates. That need had been known since disposal to Medway Ports 
following closure of the Royal Naval Dockyard. Many years have passed during 
which the owners could have undertaken repairs utilizing the income available. It 
is bizarre for it now to be contended that a supermarket is necessary, inter alia, 
for that purpose; especially bizarre since it is contended that Policy CS25 “could 
be interpreted to prevent the necessary reinvestment in the site through 
rationalisation and redevelopment to enable the continued use of Chatham 
Docks as a commercial port”. 
 

3. The current availability of vacant possession is pleaded in support of non-port 
related redevelopment. That situation is entirely the result of the owner’s ambition 
for non-port related re-development in that it has refused to grant new leases 
which would enable others to make investments even if the owner will not do so.  
 

4. In short the owner desires to get away from the constraints of having acquired a 
working port which needs investment so that it can “create higher value and 
density uses on the under-utilised parts of the site” i.e. to undertake more 
profitable residential, retail, hotel, conference facility and similar development.  
 

5. Port operations are incompatible with exactly the uses suggested by the owners. 
Efficiency requires vessels to arrive and depart and to be loaded and unloaded 
at all hours and are particularly bad neighbours with residential development 
even when not immediately adjacent. Evidence of that is contained in some of 
the residents’ representations. Modern legislation can be used to curtail or even 
eliminate existing noisy development. 
 

6. Unlike superseded national policy, the government’s recent ports policy 
document is restricted to new port facilities and expansion of existing ones. 
SEaMA has been concerned that the established national policy on 
safeguarding port facilities should not be lost and the Minister’s letter dated 22nd 
March 2012 is attached. The Safeguarding policy is at paragraph 17 (particularly 
bullet point 2) of the document to which the Minister refers.  
 

7. The modifications proposed by The Peel Group would constitute “main 
modifications”. They should in any event be rejected. 

 



 


